

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on September 21, 2017. Two members were present. Chair Bob Miller was not present due to illness. David Greene called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. The other member was then given the opportunity to excuse herself from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on August 31, 2017. Sales were \$170,418.01. This was an increase from \$156,498.08 in August 2016.

Old Business:

- The 2016-2017 audit has been completed. The Manager will ask the auditors to attend the October meeting.
- 2) The Board reviewed the 2017-2018 grant applications. The Board agreed to disperse as follows: \$3500.00 to Club 12, \$3100.00 to Alcohol Education headed by Mary Howell, and \$2500.00 to Sold Out Youth Ministries. All of the above are Alcohol Education Programs.

New Business:

- 1) The Board reviewed the quote from Alarm South to upgrade the existing surveillance equipment. A motion was made and seconded to go with the \$1,125.36 quote to upgrade. The Manager will purchase a monitor separately.
- 2) The Manager will continue researching the information and quotes for resurfacing the parking area.
- 3) The Manager will contact Wrens Nest Landscaping to clean up and cut back the seasonal foliage.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on October 19, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations Manager